Village of ENVIEW

VILLAGE MANAGER: Robert H. vanDeusen

NEWSLETTER EDITOR: Mimi Chan

#27

BOARD OF TRUSTEES:

Willard C. Anker Edward J. Blake Sidney K. Clayton Richard J. Conyngham H. Verne Loeppert Edward K. Patten

VILLAGE CLERK: Marguerite W. Center Paul H. Thomas MAY 1970

VILLAGE PRESIDENT:

MONTHLY NEWSLETTER

IN OBSERVANCE of Arbor Day, a 25-foot red oak tree, a gift of the G. A. Grundstrom Company and the Illinois Nurseryman's Association, was planted about 30 feet southeast of the Village Hall on April 22. The recent warm, wet weather brought it quickly into leaf, and it is

being much admired by those who have noticed. Make an occasion to walk or drive past the Village Hall to see a fine new tree.

And thanks to the donors for further beautification of Glenview.

THE PUBLIC WORKS DE-PARTMENT wants to thank everyone who was patient and helpful during the two unseasonal heavy snow storms. As they came at a time of the year when the ground was already thawed, there was a certain amount of lawn damage on parkways or at the edges of pavements where there are no curbs.



RESTORATION OF SNOW PLOW DAMAGE by residents is much appreciated at the Village Hall, but we want you to know that major damage to your lawn or parkway will be taken care of by the Public Works Department, if that hasn't already been done.

If you have plow damage that you want taken care of and that has not been attended to by May 20, please call the Public Works Department. (They repair and seed -- but they do not re-sod.)



A STAFF STUDY of the Glenview Police Department, made by Glen D. King, Police Management Consultant of the Field Operations Division of the International Association of Chiefs of Police, has now been submitted. Field work for the study was conducted last January.

The study reviews the administration and operations of our Police Department and makes major recommendations for its improvement. They especially point up the need for a new police headquarters building. The way the report puts it: "The Village of Glenview should intensify its efforts to provide an adequate permanent police facility. Until a new police building can be constructed, the space problems of the Police Department should be alleviated by providing additional temporary space."

Police Chief WILLIAM P. BARTLETT has held three staff meetings for purposes of studying the report and determining how best to put the study's recommendations into effect.

Incidentally, the cost of the study (\$2500) was paid by a federal grant obtained under the omnibus crime bill enacted by Congress in 1968, making money available to the states for planning, research, and special programs to improve local law-enforcement methods. The Illinois Law Enforcement Commission is the agency which provided the funding.

THE COOK COUNTY HEALTH Department is conducting a campaign to inoculate all children one year old through third grade against rubella (German measles). Shots are being given FREE to children in this highly susceptible age group.

WEDNESDAY, MAY 20, is the day for Glenview, for all schools, both public and parochial.

School children will be inoculated at school, and pre-schoolers age one or older should be brought to the schools by mothers for their inoculations. Please watch your local papers for the hours.

SATURDAY, MAY 23, will be catch-up day for those who missed being inoculated on Wednesday. Please watch your local papers for further details on where and when.

Although rubella is a mild disease in young children, the great danger lies in the fact that mothers contract the disease from the children. In the case of a pregnant mother, it can cause either miscarriage or blindness, deafness, heart disease or mental retardation for the unborn child.

The Glenview Board of Health urges you to make sure your children in the age-1 through third grade group (the age group most susceptible to rubella) are inoculated. We hope for 100% inoculation of these youngsters in order to break the chain of the disease and insure us against future rubella epidemics. This is the purpose of the county-wide campaign.

IN RESPONSE to the latest action of the Board of Trustees concerning SENIOR CITIZEN HOUSING, we are conducting a new survey to determine the current need for housing of this type.

Even if you responded to our 1968 questionnaire, you should also now respond promptly to this one. Fill in the blanks and return as soon as possible to: GLENVIEW VILLAGE HALL, 1930 PRAIRIE STREET, GLENVIEW, ILLINOIS, 60025.

IF YOU OR YOUR SPOUSE HAVE REACHED 62 OR OVER:

1.	Are you interested in a low-rent apartment, designed specifically for senior citizens?
	YES NO
2	Age(s):
3.	Married or single?
4.	How many people are in your household?
5.	Ages of members in your household:
6.	If single, was your income for the past year <u>less</u> than \$3,800?
	YES NO
7.	If married, was your combined income for the past year \underline{less} than \$4,200?
	YESNO
8.	Tell how your income is derived:
	a) Social Security
	b) Veteran's Pension
	c) Wages
	d) Retirement Pensions
	e) Other Sources
9.	Would you want an activity program in the housing development? YES NO
10.	What is/was your occupation?
11.	Are you now a resident of Glenview?

D. S. POSTAGE
U. S. POSTAGE
P A ! D
Glenview, Ill.
Permit No. 26



IN APRIL THE GLENVIEW TRUSTEES: Added country clubs with 18-hole golf courses to properties permitted in the single-family one-acre (R-1) zone ... Re-defined "fences" in the Village Code to eliminate electrified fences in residential areas and barbed wire fences within Village limits ... Erected a bulletin board (see photo at right) at the Milwaukee Depot, so that commuters can read Village Hall news while awaiting trains to Chicago. They wish to alert you to the fact that the staff has prepared a 5-year capital improvements program which has been referred to the Plan Commission for Public Hearing on Tuesday, May 26, 8 PM. (Copies are available at the Village Hall to interested persons.)

GLENVIEW GIRL SCOUTS and EXPLORER SCOUTS aided the Fire Department in last month's Spring Cleanup. They picked up litter from school and park sites, the forest preserve on Glenview Road, and the West Fork of the North Branch of the Chicago River.

